
  

  

 RIDGLEA PRESBYTERIAN 
CHURCH  

5000 Southwest Boulevard, Fort Worth, Texas  76116  ❖(817) 732-3388 

www. .org 
April, 2022 

10:30 A.M. WORSHIP SERVICE  
Join Zoom Meeting 

Every week on Sun, until April  24, 2022  
4 occurrence(s)  

10:30 AM Central Time (US and Canada) 
 

Please note we will continue to stream our  
service of worship on Facebook and Zoom   

(see below for Zoom info) 
         April  3, 2022 10:30 AM 
        April 10, 2022 10:30 AM 
        April 17, 2022 10:30 AM 
        April 24, 2022 10:30 AM 
 
Join Zoom Meeting 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84940001744?
pwd=NGxnTEsxenl0K2dkNXFlNmtMUWI5UT09 
 
Meeting ID: 849 4000 1744 
Passcode: 815508 

 APRIL NEWSLETTERS ARE  
AVAILABLE IN THE CHURCH OFFICE 

Wednesday mornings at 8:00 a.m. 
 Sanctuary  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

We will celebrate the  
sacrament of Communion on 

Sunday, April 3,  
Maundy Thursday, April 14,  

and  
Easter Sunday, April 17, 2022 

 SESSION MEETING WILL BE HELD ON 
 APRIL 21, 2022 At 7:00 P.M. 

 
Sunday, April 17, 9:15 
a.m., Easter Egg Hunt 
Celebration in the 
backyard for toddlers 
through 1st grade.  
Youth (ages10+) will 
be held in the front 
yard at 10:00 a.m. 

 

 

One Great Hour of Sharing -  
Join with Presbyterians worldwide in 
sharing God's love with our  
neighbors-in-need around the world 
by providing relief from natural  
disasters, food for the hungry, and 
support for the poor and  
oppressed.  The OGHS envelopes 
are in the seat pockets.  We will  
receive this offering April 10th and 
17

th
. 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84940001744?pwd=NGxnTEsxenl0K2dkNXFlNmtMUWI5UT09
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84940001744?pwd=NGxnTEsxenl0K2dkNXFlNmtMUWI5UT09
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  PASTOR’S NOTES 
 

Glazed Over 
 

  When we lived up in the panhandle of Texas, we had an extended-cab pickup truck, 
   and I put lots of miles on that vehicle, including trips to Angel Fire and Taos, New 
   Mexico for skiing.  By the time that 1997 truck went to our son Chris, in the spring 
   of 2005, it  had over  150,000 miles on it.   There  were  a  lot of  memories in  that 
              truck. 

One weekend I was coming back from an overnight meeting, and there was a stiff crosswind, 
which brought out a fair supply of tumbleweeds being released from their barbed-wire homesteads to 
make their way across highway lanes and medians to the next few strands of opportunity.  One of the 
many attributes of the Texas panhandle is that the wide-open spaces afford lots of time to see tumble-
weeds coming and going, and to gauge one’s speed as tumbleweeds approach.  On this particular day 
most of the tumbleweeds were of the small, nimble, fast variety, with only a few larger than one of the 
truck’s tires.  Then, I saw a tumbleweed coming from the other side of the highway.  I noticed it at least a 
half-mile away, because it was huge.  I watched it slowly lumbering across the southbound lanes, dipping 
into and out of the median, and I was trying to gauge its travel and adjust my speed because in just the 
few seconds that it took to cross the median I saw that the stalk of this Texas-sized  
tumbleweed was as big as my wrist.  I let off the accelerator and the tumbleweed slowed, so I punched 
the pedal and the tumbleweed seemed to be timing its journey with my truck and bam! it smacked me 
right at the window, easily taller than the truck, and practically exploded and then was gone.  But in that 
instant I heard the scrape of dry wood on black paint and I groaned.  When I stopped and examined the 
side of the truck it looked like … well, like a giant tumbleweed had tried to jump into the pickup and 
failed. 
 I went to a local body shop and when the gentleman looked at it, he just shook his head and said, 
“boy, that musta’ been a big one,” and gave me a little bit of magic potion to rub on the side of the truck.  
So, I washed the truck and rubbed on that elixir (okay, it was a glaze, which was noted as “number three” 
on the bottle) and those scratches were practically gone! 
 The family came out and they were amazed – where did the scratches go?  Well, I knew where 
they were, and if I looked really hard, I could still see the traces of some of the larger ones.  Maybe other 
people couldn’t see them, but I knew where they’d been.  Some of them had been buffed over, some were 
still faintly visible, but I could see them with my eyes closed.  Oh, I was glad that those scratches could 
hardly be seen, and “#3 glaze” was so cool that I treated the whole truck to it; the truck looked so smooth 
and shiny, almost like new. 
 We all make mistakes, suffer lapses of judgement, goof things up, and in church language, commit 
sins.  Sometimes these are like scratches on a paint job, and other times they are more like  
fender-benders.  Some of them are as plain as day, and we wonder how many people are seeing our im-
perfections.  And often we think that if we can simply “glaze over” these mistakes and errors and sins, 
the rest of the world will think we are fine.  But we know, don’t we, where each of those flaws are  
located. 
 As I was reflecting on the tendency, even the desire to hide our flaws from others and from  
ourselves, I got to thinking about Easter, and the significance of Jesus dying on the cross and rising from 
the tomb. I got to thinking about redemption, and God’s grace, and those scratches on that long-ago 
truck.  Whether our sins, our mistakes, our imperfections are visible for the whole world to see, or wheth-
er we think they are glazed over, there are two things that I think are important to remember: our faults 
are known by and redeemed by God, and they neither hinder nor help our journey of faith.  Our faults, 
our sins identify the difficulty of the journey, but they are not the journey itself.   
 My current truck  now  has over 200,000 miles on it, and some weeks  it  looks better than others – 
and the same could be said for any of  our lives.  But God doesn’t love the way  we appear; God loves the 
way we love. 
 
Peace, 
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Staff 
 

        
    Roger Harwerth, Pastor     roger@ridgleapres.org      
    Patricia Taber, Office Manager    patricia@ridgleapres.org 
    John Sauvey, Director of Music Ministries   john@ridgleapres.org  
    Dale Bench, Organist      dalepipeorgan@sbcglobal.net  
    Kate  Morrell, Youth and Children’s Ministry Coordinator kate@ridgleapres.org  
    Thomas Rodriguez, Church Custodian      

 
Church Office #817.732.3388  

Making contact... 
 

Ridglea Presbyterian Church is a member of the Presbyterian Church (USA). It is governed by the Session, an 
elected body composing of elders and pastors.  Our committees, led by elders, oversee our ministries. If you 
have any questions or concerns, please don’t hesitate to contact us. Email:  Clerk@RidgleaPres.org. 
Our deacons oversee our ministries of care and compassion.  Email:  Deacons@RidgleaPres.org 

RPC SESSION 
Class of 2022   Class of 2023  Class of 2024 
Delaine Godwin  Miriam Gallagher Susan Everts 
Katrina Little    Gayle Johnson  Marji Raunikar 
George Tischler  Nancy Staples  Mike Strange 
Reeve Van Nostrand  Nick Thoni  Dale Wagner 
 
   Clerk of Session: Karen Landon 

RPC TRUSTEES 
Class of 2021  Class of 2022  Class of 2023 
Jean Hadley  Chris Henderson Jim Godfrey 
Ken Kibler   

RPC FOUNDATION BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

Class of 2022       Class of 2023   Class of 2024    Class of 2025 Designee 
 Micky Severson   Will Stallworth   Steve Staples     Ken Kibler  Shiryl Thompson Gillaspie 

2021 RPC DEACONS 
Lynne Payne  - Moderator 

Jane Johnson—Home Member Care Coordinator 
Kit Van Nostrand—Home Member Care Coordinator 

Ruth Ann Rinewalt—Hospital Care Coordinator 
Dean Phillips – Hospital Care Coordinator 

Jean Godfrey – Funeral Reception Coordinator 
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April, 2022 
How do you make the dreary winter pass quickly?  Stay busy!  PWR was certainly busy this 
winter.  David Hares spoke to us at a general meeting in January.  A local photographer and au-
thor, he shared beautiful pictures of some of his favorite spots in national parks.  We were swept 
away with the beauty of the giant sequoias, the Arches of Utah, the quiet dignity of the Gettys-
burg Cemetery and Vietnam Memorial.  Plus adorable shots of eagles, black bear, wild horses 
and curious turtles. 
 In February, a small band of willing hands gathered after church to pack 20 “thank you” 
baskets of fruit and snacks for our first responders and local school staff.  Westaid received a 
gift of the overflow.  Thanks to Kit Van Nostrand for coordinating. 
 Two enthusiastic young ladies, Vanessa and Wendy, from the Welman Project, came to 
show us how to use our imagination to help save the environment.  Their business is open for 
teachers, day care workers, etc. to browse and take free of charge any of the goods they may 
need.  Our throw away items can be someone else’s treasure.  To prove their point, they then 
brought out trays of donated items (papers, cloth squares, buttons, picture wire) and guided us 
through the art of creating flowers.  We hope to use these to decorate the cross for Easter.  If you 
would like to help them ”fill a classroom, not a landfill”, you can drop off items at their store on 
Vickery, Wednesday thru Friday, 12:00—6:00 p.m. 
 
Circle News: 
 Circle One  April 12  Church  10:30 a.m.   Fish Classroom 
 Circle Two  April 12  Church  10:30 a.m. 
 Circle Three April 5  Zooming    7:00 p.m. 
 
Coming This Spring 
 Women’s Retreat  April 22—23 
 Birthday Offering   
 Conclusion of Study “Grandmothers of Jesus” 
 
Just Bring It 
 Patriot House needs pantry items: 
  Tuna packets, cups of noodles or soup, crackers, cookies, etc. 
 

BIBLE STUDY - MISSION - FELLOWSHIP 
All Women, Always Welcomed 

Presbyterian Women  

 We Welcome 
 We Witness 
 We Work (and play!) 

Putting faith in action is what we do! 
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RPC Youth & Children’s News……… 
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The Board of Deacons wishes to encourage the congregation to send a note, a card, or make a phone call to a Home 
Member to brighten their day, since visitors are not allowed at this time. For a Home Member
please call  Jane Johnson  @
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PER RIDGLEA SESSION, MARCH, 2022 

MASKS ARE ENCOURAGED TO BE WORN IN RPC BUILDING  

DURING ALL EVENTS. 

PLEASE REMEMBER TO BRING YOUR MASKS.   

THANK YOU FOR YOUR COOPERATION.  
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Many of us know the blessings of  
having fellow church members pray for us 
and others.  Prayer Request items are  
distributed to a list maintained by PWR.   
Anyone who would like to be added to this  
distribuion list should call the Church  
office.Anyone who has a prayer request can 
send the information to Ruth Ann Rinewalt 
at r.rinewalt@att.net. 

Session Meeting Notes for March 17, 2021 
• The Ridglea Presbyterian Church regular stated session meeting took place on Thursday, March 17, 
2022, in the RPC Sanctuary.  The Reverend Roger Harwerth moderated the meeting, and RPC Clerk 
Karen Landon took the minutes.  Lynne Payne, Moderator of the Deacons, was also in attendance. 

• The minutes of the February 17, 2022, stated session meeting were approved. 

• The Clerk shared information about the PC(USA) response to the crisis in Ukraine, and provided a 
document with information on how to donate to the One Great Hour of Sharing offering and designate 
the offering for Ukraine refugee relief. 

• The session approved a request from the PWR Council to use RPC Foundation funds for the April 
22-23 PWR Women’s Retreat.  The approved request will be submitted to the Foundation Board of Di-
rectors. 

• The session approved the request from the Worship Committee to allow Emily Everts to serve com-
munion at the PWR Women’s Retreat on April 22-23, 2022. 

• The Worship committee chair reported that there will now be 2 greeters at the front door on Sunday 
mornings.  This is in addition to the 2 ushers. 

• The session approved a change in the wording of the RPC mask policy to now read: “Masks are en-
couraged when in the building.” 

• During the next few months, the Commitment committee will begin reviewing the RPC membership 
rolls. 

• The Building & Equipment committee chair reported that there is a new recycling bin located near 
the copier.  This will be used for paper only. 

• RPC New Officer Training (Elders & Deacons) will take place on April 2, April 16, April 30, and May 
7, 2022. 

• The session approved a request from the F&B Committee to approve the release of $11,000 from 
the RPC Foundation to be used for 2022 RPC Scholarships. The approved request will be submitted to 
the Foundation Board of Directors. 

• The next stated meeting of Grace Presbytery will be held from 8:00 a.m. to 12:30 p.m. on Saturday, 
May 14, 2022, at Canyon Creek Presbyterian Church (3901 North Star Road, Richardson 75082).  It will 
be offered in a hybrid format.   

• The next RPC stated session meeting will be Thursday, April 21, 2022, at 7:00 p.m. in the church 
sanctuary. 

 
 
The Worship Committee 
would like to introduce 
the hymnal “Glory to 
God” during the summer 
months.  At this time, we 
are seeking  
congregational donations 
to purchase 100+ hym-

nals, which are $20 apiece.  Dedicatory 
markers can be included in donated hym-
nals (in memory of… etcetera).  If you’d 
like additional information, please contact  
Delaine Godwin or John Sauvey.  
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Mar-

Frank Everts 

 
   The Jam Sessions for April will be on Monday, the 4th and 18th in  
  the Sanctuary from 6:30 to 8:30 p.m.  Lots of bluegrass, folk, Americana  
  and country music is shared with acoustic (unamplified) instruments.   
   Musicians of all skills are encouraged!  
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Service Session Work Group: 
Primary task is to provide for the service of the 
people of God, focusing on the external life of 

the church. 
1st Monday of the Month (as needed) 

April 4 , 2022  
        Ministry Teams meetings   

 

 
Your Session Invites you to  
Follow these simple steps: 

 
1. Find your passion  

2. Find your Ministry Team 
3. Identify your meeting night 

4. Get Involved! 

 Government Session Work 
Group: 

 
Primary task is to provide support &  

resources for the church. 
 

2nd Wednesday of the Month 
  

April 13, 2022 
 

Ministry Teams meeting  
 

•   Building & Equipment (as needed) 
        George Tischler & John Godwin,  
           Co-Chairs 
• Personnel (as needed) 

   Nick Thoni, Chair and  Julie Ritz 
•   Clerk of Session    
          Karen Landon 

Worship & Nurture Work Group: 
Primary task is to provide for the service of the 
people of God, focusing on the internal life of 

the church. 
2nd  Tuesday of the Month  

April 12, 2022 
Ministry Teams meeting  

 
• Christian Education:   Julie Ritz, Chair 

                                        (6:15 pm)                     
 •  Fellowship Team:  Gayle Johnson,  Chair; Butch 

Saxton, Vice Chair    (as needed) 

 2nd Thursday  week prior to   
Session Meeting week 
Ministry Team meeting  

• Finance & Budget, Reeve Van Nostrand 

 (6:00 pm)  (as needed) 

1st Tuesday of the Month  
April 5, 2022 

Ministry Team meeting at 10:00 a.m. 
• Board of Deacons: Focus on Members 

      Jane Johnson (as needed) 

1st Wednesday of the Month  
 April 6, 2022 

•Worship Team:   Delaine Godwin , Chair  
        (as needed)       

2nd  Wednesday of the Month 
                       April 13, 2022 
•   Commitment Focus on Guests 
     Katrina Little, Chair       (as needed)                                   

1st Tuesday of the Month 
April 5, 2022 

• Outreach Team: Focus on Mission 
 Miriam Gallagher, Chair  (6:00 p.m.) 
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RIDGLEA PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH 

5000   SOUTHWEST BOULEVARD 

FORT WORTH, TEXAS    76116 

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 
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